Elaine Gunnell

From: Elaine Gunnell

Sent: Monday, January 15, 2018 8:44 PM

To: Roxanne St. Germain

Subject: FW: Notice of geographic name application for island in Marten Lake

Attachments: JackIslandFR.JPG; JackIslandENG.JPG

For incoming

Elaine Gunnell, Dipl.M.A., AOMC

Municipal Clerk

The Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami

7 Lakeshore Drive, P.O. Box 220

Temagami, ON P0H 2H0 Phone: 705-569-3421 ext 208 Email: clerk@temagami.ca

From: McMurray, Jennifer (MNRF) [mailto:jennifer.mcmurray@ontario.ca]

Sent: Thursday, January 11, 2018 11:31 AM

To: Patrick Cormier <cao@temagami.ca>; Elaine Gunnell <clerk@temagami.ca> **Subject:** Notice of geographic name application for island in Marten Lake

Good afternoon,

I'm writing to inform you that our office at the Ontario Geographic Names Board Secretariat at the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry has received an application to officially name an island in Marten Lake (see attached maps and link to the questionnaire for details).

We are providing you notice that we have posted a questionnaire about this proposal on our website, along with proposals for other features elsewhere in the province. The questionnaires will be promoted next week through social media on MNRF's channels, and we will directly connect with local First Nations, government offices, organizations and businesses. Our goal is to reach local residents in the area of the island – i.e. with people who know the area and the island well to determine if there is a different local name in widespread use and if there is support for the proposed name. Any assistance you are able to provide with this outreach is greatly appreciated, as we are not permitted to obtain landowner names and addresses to engage with them directly. Please share with relevant departments within your organization.

Results of the public engagement will be presented to the Ontario Geographic Names Board at their next meeting in February, for their deliberation. Proposals they recommend will be sent to the Minister for final approval, in accordance with the Ontario Geographic Names Board Act. Once we receive that approval, we will notify all applicants about whether their applications are successful or not.

For more information please see our website (<u>www.ontario.ca/page/geographic-names</u>) or contact me directly with any questions at all.

Regards,

Jennifer

Jennifer McMurray | Provincial Geographic Names Specialist | Ontario Geographic Names Board Secretariat | Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry | 300 Water Street, 2nd Floor North | Peterborough ON K9J 8M5 | tel: 705-755-2134 | email: jennifer.mcmurray@ontario.ca | website: www.ontario.ca/page/geographic-names

As part of providing <u>accessible customer service</u>, please let me know if you have any accommodation needs or require communication supports or alternate formats.